3675 Flint Road
Stanley, NY

March 12, 2012
Supervisor John Sheppard opened this special meeting at 6:00 pm.  Board members present were:

Charles Smith, Councilman


Andrew Wickham, Councilman

Howard Keeney, Councilman


Jason Mosher, Councilman
Town Council, Mike Roulan was present as well as the following participants of the floor;

Doug Knipple, Katie Bennett-Roll, Sam Bonney, Ken Snyder, Sue Kent, Dave Shaw, Carla Jordan, Larry Schilling, Jerry Hoover
Supervisor Sheppard asked that we honor our nation and led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Supervisor Sheppard announced two topics were on the agenda tonight. The board will discuss the acquisition of a 40 acre soil borrowing area and the accompanying zoning implications. The board will discuss soliciting the acquisition of 80 acres of county owned property west of Phase I within the Ontario County Landfill property. With no further discussion the agenda was moved for approval by Supervisor Sheppard, seconded by Councilman Smith and carried unanimously.

With approval from the council, Supervisor Sheppard asked if anyone from the floor would like privilege to address the board. Mr. Sam Bonney was recognized. Mr. Bonney discussed his interpretation, citing legal examples; any zoning determination must go through established process of the Planning Committee and Zoning Board of Appeals. He added a public hearing is required before a zoning determination is made concerning the proposed soil borrowing area.

Supervisor Sheppard led a discussion regarding the acquisition of the borrowing area and how to proceed with zoning determination, special use permits and variances.  He described the chronological events leading up to the possibility of Seneca obtaining title to the 40 acre borrowing area. The previously submitted remediation effort to the Draft Environmental Impact Study was to be compliciant in allowing the soil borrowing operations. The implications and interpretation of City of Rochester versus Monroe County and the nine step test for determining public interest was discussed. Mike Roulan, Town Council, offered an assessment of how to apply this legal precedent. 
The discussion distilled into a consensus the Town Board would act autonomously in determining the zoning implications and accommodations of the proposed borrowing area. Emphasis was placed on the legislative body, the elected body, should retain authority and accountability of determining how to proceed with the borrowing area. Councilman Wickham stated his preference to seek a recommendation from both the Planning Committee and Zoning Board of Appeals. After conferring with Town Council and the Town Code Enforcement Officer the board determined the formality of a PBC or ZBA recommendation would cloud the line of accountability. The board decided the proper course is to schedule a public meeting with the intent to receive public comment including all appointed committee members. The information received at the meeting would contribute to the proper application of the nine step public interest test. A motion to schedule and make proper notification of the public meeting’s intent on March 27, 2012 at 6:30 PM, at the Town Hall, was made by Councilman Smith, seconded by Councilman Keeney and carried unanimously.
Supervisor Sheppard then began a discussion to consider soliciting Ontario County to transfer ownership of approximately 80 acres, west of the Landfill’s Phase I to the Town of Seneca. Approximately 40 acres of wet lands and wooded area is currently being used by the town for our recreational walking path. An additional approximately 40 acres is currently being tilled and the return of this acreage would “make the town whole” considering the loss of AG production acreage to the borrowing area. Supervisor Sheppard moved the board allow him to present a resolution to the Environmental Quality Committee with the expectation to pursue Board of Supervisor approval to transfer the 80 acres to the Town of Seneca. Councilman Wickham seconded the motion which carried unanimously. 

Supervisor Sheppard, with approval from the board, asked if anyone from the floor would like privilege to address the board. 

Mr. Kenneth Snyder asked if town council knew of or had any conflict of interest with the current private landowner of the borrowing area? Mike Roulan responded he could speculate who the current landowner is but is not participating in any respect to the current transfer of ownership other than counseling the Town of Seneca. Mr. Snyder had other questions not relative to the evening’s discussion and Supervisor Sheppard suggested they be considered at a later time.

Mrs. Susan Kent offered the suggestion of fining the landfill bound trucks for littering as a prospective revenue stream. She described her discontent regarding landfill operations and several disparaging consequences. She then offered Casella representatives a large piece of cardboard found in her lawn, excused herself, and left the meeting.

At 8:05 PM, Supervisor Sheppard made the motion to enter executive session to confer with council and review possible deed stipulations accompanying the proposed borrowing area acreage. Councilman Wickham seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

At 8:23 PM, Supervisor Sheppard motioned to exit executive session seconded by Councilman Mosher. The motion carried unanimously; no board action occurred in executive session.

At 8:24 PM, Councilman Keeney motioned to adjourn. Councilman Smith seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

John Sheppard

Supervisor, Town of Seneca
